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WEEKLY CALENDAR 
 
Tuesday, September 16 
 3:45 p.m.—Faith Formation Classes—school 
 
Thursday, September 18 
 7:00 p.m.—Adult Choir Rehearsal—church 
 
Saturday, September  20 
 3:30 p.m.—Sacrament of Penance —Church  
   
 
 
 
Memorials:   
 
   
 Our main altar arrangement for the week of September 
14-20, 2025 has been donated in loving memory of Joseph 
Sinkewicz by his wife, Lucinda..   
   
  
  
 
 
 
 
In The Peace of Christ: 
 
 Karen Tomkins. 
 Robert Pfuntner 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Due to the recent fire at Tops Markets, the Food 
Pantry is in urgent need of the following items: 
 
    Snacks for Kids 
    Bread 
    Peanut Butter 
    Meats 
    Dairy 
 
Tops, who donates these items regularly, was forced to 
throw away everything in the store, so the need is immedi-
ate! 
   

ST. MARY OUR MOTHER FAITH FORMATION  
KICK-OFF SCHEDULE: 
 
Home Study: 
 
 —Saturday, September 13th at 6:00 p.m., Sunday 
September 14th at 9:30a.m. or 11:30 and Go to O’Bri-
en Hall after any Mass this weekend and pick-up your 
calendar & supplies. 
 
Tuesday Program: 
 
 —Tuesday, September 16th,  from 4:00p.m. —  
5:00 p.m. 
 
 Drop off at 4:00 pm in the Church & parents meeting 
at 4:55p.m. in Church for pick-up. 
 
Confirmation:  Sunday September 21st @ 11:30.  
The meeting begins at 11:30 a.m. in O’Brien Hall, parents 
& candidates must attend! 
 
First Penance /First Holy Eucharist 
  
 —Sunday, September 28th at 11:45 a.m. in O’Bri-
en Hall , Parent & Candidates meeting.  Parent and Can-
didate must attend. 
 
OCIC & OCIA—Contact Faith Formation to submit 
your registration to receive the schedule. 
 If you have any questions, contact Lily.Barr@dor.org 
or call our Faith Formation office at 607-739-8214. 
  
 
 
GOSPEL MEDITATION:  The Exaltation of the 
Holy Cross John 3:13-17 

 One of my favorite movies is the 1991 comedy 
“What About Bob?”  Bill Murray plays a troubled, para-
noid hypochondriac named Bob Wiley who innocently 
but annoyingly hounds Dr. Leo Marvin, played by Rich-
ard Dreyfuss. Bob is paralyzed by his fear of, well, every-
thing, and is convinced the psychologist can heal him. 
But Dr. Marvin’s failed attempts to heal Bob end up driv-
ing the doctor to attempt to murder Bob. He fails. The 
surprise is that, having faced death head on, Bob is sud-
denly healed. He attributes his healing to Dr. Marvin for 
break-through “death therapy.” In facing the cause of his 
deepest illness and dysfunction, Bob is healed. Under-
neath this light-hearted comedy is a dead-serious reso-
nance with this week’s feast: the Exaltation of the Holy 
Cross. Christ is lifted up on the cross to force us to face 
the truth of sin and death. In that reckoning we find heal-
ing. Like Moses’ snake on a pole, the cross says: this is 
what is causing your sickness – rebellion, disobedience, 
sin. Look at it! Don’t run from it. Now seeing it exposed, 
we see life. We see our physician mercifully healing us. 
In this sense, we are all like Bob Wiley. The “death thera-
py” of the cross is our only hope for healing. 
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PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE: 
 

 Wednesday of this week is Ash Wednesday,  the be-
ginning of  the season of Lent.  This season is a sacred 
time for all Christians, leading to the celebration of Easter.  
For those preparing to celebrate the sacraments of Chris-
tian Initiation at Easter as well as those preparing to be 
received into full communion in the Church, Lent is a time 
of prayer and preparation for those sacraments.  For those 
who regularly participate in the life of the Church, the sea-
son of Lent offers us an opportunity to embrace the Lenten 
disciples of fasting, prayer, and almsgiving, so that we can 
recommit ourselves to living fully our baptismal promises 
which we will renew on Easter Sunday.  For those who 
have been away from the Church for whatever reason, 
Lent is a time to reconsider renewing that relationship 
once again.  Most of us know someone who is in this latter 
category, so please offer a word of encouragement, invita-
tion, and welcome to our parish.  A great deal has been 
written about the “New Evangelization” that is needed in 
today’s church.  The process of Evangelization begins with 
a word of encouragement and welcome.  Wherever you 
find yourself in your Faith journey, please use Lent 2025 
as a time of spiritual growth and renewal.  

 Today’s bulletin provides information on Lenten op-
portunities available to you at St. Mary Our Mother, as 
well as a Lenten calendar for your use at home. 

 For the past years, we have offered publications for 
your spiritual growth through the Lenten season.  Two of 
these you are familiar with.  The first is “The Word 

Among Us,” which offers a complete liturgical guide for 
the Lenten season, including scripture readings, Mass 
texts, and meditations.  The second publication is “The 

Little Black Book for Lent,” which offers unique readings, 
meditations, and reflections for each day of Lent.  There is 
also a children’s version of this book entitled “The little 

Purple Book for Lent,” which will be distributed to our 
children in both our school and faith formation programs.  
There book will be available on the table in the Vestibule. 

 A traditional devotion in the Church during the Lenten 
season is the public praying of the Stations of the Cross.  

We will publicly pray the Stations each Friday at 5:15 p.m. 
in the chapel.  I invite you and your family to join us for 
this Lenten devotion.  We also  have a long standing prac-
tice of the sixth grade students from St. Mary Our Mother 
School taking the leadership roles in offering a rendition of 
the “Living Stations of the Cross.”  the Living Stations 
will be offered on Wednesday, April 9th at 1:15 and 5:15 

p.m. in the church.  The Living Stations will replace the 
Stations of Friday for that week only. 

  

MASSES FOR THE WEEK: 
 
Monday,    September  15—Our Lady of Sorrows 
6:45 A.M.    Faithful departed      
Tuesday,     September  16—Sts. Cornelius, Pope  
6:45 A.M.     Nancy DeStevens—her family 
Wednesday,  September 17—Weekday  
6:45 A.M.      Faithful Departed    
Thursday,   September 18—Weekday 
6:45 A.M.   Bernard Hendrani—Chuck and Joan 
     Ruhmel  
Friday,   September19-Weekday 
6:45 A.M.    Deceased Curtin family 
Saturday,   September 20—St. Andrew Kim-Priest  
 5:00 P.M.   Mario Botero—his family 
Sunday,   September 21—Twenty fifth Sunday in 
     Ordinary Time  
8:30 A.M.    Anthony Santarone—Don & Jan  
     Temple 
10:30 A.M.   Kathleen Marzec—Deb and Hank Post 
 
 
 
Pastor’ Perspective continued: 
 
 These are some wonderful suggestions for our families, 
and for everyone, to try!   
 
 Have a great week.  Please continue to take care of 
yourself and each other!   
 
      Fr. L 
 
  
WORKING ON THE MARGINS: CATHOLIC 
CAMPAIGN FOR HUMAN DEVELOPMENT: 
 
 Next week our special collection will support the Cath-
olic Campaign for Human Development.  Nearly 38 mil-
lion people in the United States live in poverty.  This col-
lection supports programs that empower people to identify 
and address the obstacles they face in bringing permanent 
and positive change to their communities.  Learn more 
about the Catholic Campaign for Human Development at 
www.usccb.org/cchd 
 
 
Horseheads K of C #6158: 
 
 The Horseheads Knights are having a casual social 
meeting on Wednesday, September 17th., at the Lin Buffet 
Restaurant at 6:30 p.m.  Please plan to attend.  Regular 
business meetings will commence on Monday, Oct. 6th. at 
7:00 p.m.  We continue to meet at the St. Nickolas Ukrani-
an Catholic Church hall on E. McCanns Blvd. in Elmira 
Heights on the first Monday of the month unless it’s a holi-
day.  We hope to see more of our members there.   

PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE: 
  
 This is the season for graduations!  Many of the col-
leges and universities have already held their commence-
ment exercises in late April, May, and early in the month 
of June.  This past Wednesday, we held the Sixth Grade 
Celebration for Saint Mary Our Mother School in 
church, and last Friday, the 2025 graduating class from 
Notre Dame High School held their commencement 
exercises.  The senior class from Horseheads High 
School will hold their graduation ceremonies on 
Wednesday, June 25th.  The graduating classes from 
Elmira High School, Thomas A. Edison, Odessa-
Montour, and the Corning/Painted Post Schools, will be 
holding their commencement exercises as well.  We offer 
all graduates, whether they be from colleges, universities, 
high school, middle, and elementary schools, our con-
gratulations and best wishes!  As members of our parish 
community, we are proud of you and grateful for the love 
and support your parents, families, and church communi-
ty have given you. 
 
 This is also the time of year when those who serve in 
leadership positions of the Church are celebrating anni-
versaries of their service to the People of God.   In the 
May issue to the Catholic Courier, many priests and dea-
cons were listed.  Among them were a number of these 
jubilarians with connections to our local community.  
Among them are Father Walter L. Wainwright,  retired 
pastor of the former Blessed Sacrament Parish in Elmira. 
Father Wainwright is celebrating his sixteenth year of 
ordination to the priesthood.  Father Wainwright served 
as pastor of the combined parishes of St. Anthony/St. 
Patrick/Ss. Peter & Paul, from 2000-2009.  Father con-
tinues to live in Elmira and occasionally assists at the 
Most Holy Name of Jesus parish in Elmira.  His class-
mate, Father Daniel F. Holland is also celebrating sixty 
years as a priest.  Father Holland served as pastor of St. 
Patrick in Elmira from 1979 to 1992, during which time 
the interior of the church was extensively renovated.  I 
had the pleasure of serving with Father Holland from 
1982 to 1987.  Father Holland resides at the St. Ann 
Community in Rocester, and continues to offer pastoral 
assistance at St. An.  The other priest marking sixty years 
of ordained service is  Father John T. Reif, pastor emer-
itus of St. of St. Rita parish in Webster.  Fathers Wain-
wright, Holland, and Reif were ordained by Bishop 
James E. Kearney on June 5, 1965, a Sacred Heart  Ca-
thedral in Rochester.  Father William F. Laird, who 
served here at St. Mary Our Mother with Father O’Brien 
from 1981-1983, is celebrating his fiftieth anniversary.  
Father Laird was ordained by Bishop Joseph L. Hogan 
on May 2, 1975, at the church of the blessed Sacrament 
in Rochester. Father Laird has served as the Officialis of 
the Diocesan Tribunal, and is currently the pastor of St. 
Matthew parish in Livonia, and St. Mary Parish in Ho-
neoye.  Other priests celebrating fifty years of ordained 
service include Father Stephen R. Kraus, Father Au-
gust Deasio, and Father Theodore J. Auble.   
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PASTOR’S PERSPECTIVE: 
  
 With the beginning of school earlier this month, the 
more relaxed days of summer have come to an end, with 
many families returning to a more routine and structured 
way to our daily living.  One characteristic of this more 
routine way of living for many our families could mean 
more family dinners around the dinner table and less eat-
ing “on the run.”  While it may not be possible for the 
entire family to gather each evening, making it a priority 
at least one night can prove beneficial. 
 
    The following is entitled “When Back to School 
means ‘‘Back to Family Dinner Table”, which offers 
much “food for thought!” 
 
Everyone should know certain nights are family dinner.   
 
Whether frozen pizza or prime rib, set the table nicely and 
 sit down.  Maybe light a dinner candle or pull out the 
 cloth napkins now and then.  (what are you saving 
 them for?)  Select a special dessert once in a while. 
 
Parents and children often hit dinner hour fatigued.  
 Make an effort to relax.  Start off with a smile and 
 laughter, even when you’d rather hit the couch. 
 
If you haven’t already, begin the family custom of pray-
 ing  before meals in a spontaneous way.  What was I 
 most grateful for today? Where did I see a situation 
 today that calls for prayer?  Let everyone take a  brief 
 turn.  It may lead to a great conversation after the 
 “amen.” 
 
Resist scolding or criticizing a child at dinner.  Never 
  demand to know why the math paper wasn’t turned  
 in, or why the child did not get out of bed on time.  
 Save it for a private discussion later.  Allow the  
 dinner table to be a place of welcome and support. 
 
Share the ups and downs of your day.  Listen respectfully 
 to their exploits and complaints. 
 
As you review the day’s events, don’t forget God.  Just as 
 you are interested in what your children are reading 
 in literature class or library hour, express an interest  
 in what’s being taught in religion class or in weekly 
 faith formation. 
 
Set the rule that everyone remains seated until all are 
 finished.  Then the meal is complete. 
 
But the work is not done.  Divide the duties of setting the 
 table, clearing, washing, even cooking so that every
 one has a role to play and the work goes quickly. 
 
Bring back the custom of an “after dinner” prayer, brief 
 and blessed. 
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MINISTERIAL STAFF 

Rev. Christopher E. Linsler, Pastor 

Rev. Peter T. Singano, in Residence 

Miss Lily Barr, Faith Formation Coordinator 

Mrs. Cathy Peckham, Director of Music 

Mrs. Heather Bill, School Principal 

Mrs. Adriana Enright, School Secretary 

Michelle Card, Business Manager 

Mrs. Joyce Pirozzolo, Parish Secretary 

Ms. Wendy Slater, Office Assistant 

Mr. Doug Johnson, Cemetery Manager 

Mrs. Barbara Matterazzo, Bulletin Editor 

Ms. Jenna Crandall, Maintenance 

Mr. Roger Williams, Maintenance 

PASTORAL COUNCIL 

Mr. Vincent Moschetti, Chairperson 

Mrs. Richelle Riina, Recording Secretary 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

Parish Office 

816 West Broad Street .............................. (607)-739-3817 

Fax ............................................................ (607)-739-5628 

E-mail ....................................................... smomc@dor.org 

Parish Web Site…………….www.StMaryOurMother.com 
St. Mary Our Mother School 

811 Westlake Street .................................. (607)-739-9157 

E-mail…………………………………....smoms@dor.org 

School Web Site…………..www.stmaryourmother.school 

Religious Education Office 

816 West Broad Street .............................. (607)-739-8214 

 

ST. MARY OUR MOTHER GARDENING  
ANGELS:  
 
 Are you looking for a unique opportunity for steward-
ship within our parish?  Here is an opportunity for all pa-
rishioners, regardless of age, to help us maintain and en-
hance our outdoor spaces. 
 
 There is always a weed to pull, or a plant to 
nurture, a tree to prune, or a leaf to rake… 
 
 Our plan is to bring the Gardening Angels together 
“formally” 2 times each year (once in the Spring and once 
in the Fall) for a campus-wide day of gardening and yard-
work, with the added  opportunity to weed, nurture, prune, 
and rake throughout the growing seasons, as needed. 
 
 If  you’d like to join the Gardening Angels group, 
please consult the bulletin board located in the church ves-
tibule.  
 
 
Now Hiring: Substitute Teachers for the 2025-
2026 School Year:  
 
 St. Mary 0ur Mother School, along with other Catholic 
schools in the Diocese of Rochester is hiring substitute 
teachers for the upcoming school year. 
   
 We are looking for individuals who are motivated, 
energetic, and passionate about working with children.  
Substitutes play a vital role in maintaining a positive and 
productive leaning environment, and we are grateful for 
their dedication and flexibility. 
 
Interested? 
 If you or someone you know is interested in making a 
difference in the lives of students while supporting Catho-
lic education, please contact Mrs. Heather Bill at 607-739-
9157. 
 
Qualifications: 
 
 Bachelor’s Degree preferred (Associate’s Degree 
 with childcare experience considered); 
 
 Strong communication and interpersonal skills; 
 
 Reliable, professional, and compassionate individuals 
 who love working with children. 
 
 Thank you for your continued support of Catholic edu-
cation in our parish and community. 
 
With gratitude, 
 
Mrs. Heather Bill,  Principal, St. Mary Our Mother School   
607) 796-2795. 

 

NOTRE DAME RETREAT HOUSE:585-394-5700 
 
September 19th Senior Luncheon Series:11:30—1:30 
 
 “Grace with Aging/Aging with Grace” with Sr. Elaine 
Englert, SSJ Rochester   11:30 a.m.—1:30 p.m. 
 
September 26-28:  “Walking with God in Friendship: Pil-
grims of Hope” Women’ Retreat”.  Friday 5:00 pm to noon  
Sunday 
 
October 10-12-”Walking in Friendship with God: Pilgrims 
of Hope” Women’s retreat;  Fri. 5:00 p.m. to noon Sun.  
 
October 14  “Our Lady, the Angels and Their Mission for 
Our Time”—9:a.m.—3:p.m. 
 
October 17:  Senior Luncheon Series:  “Stroke Prevention:  
11:30 —1:30 
 
October 24th—26 Men’s Retreat—Fri. 5:00 p.m. to noon 
Sunday  
 
November 14-16 Men & Women Semi Silent Retreat, Fri-
day @ 5:00 to Sun. noon. 
 
November 21st —Free Senior Luncheons 
December 19th —Free Senio Luncheons 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK: 
 

Morning Intramurals and Spirit Wear Sale: 
 
 St. Mary Our Mother School is excited to announce 
the start of our morning intramurals, beginning this up-
coming week!  These fun and engaging activities are 
available to students in grades 2—6 during early arrival 
from 7:30 a.m.—8:00 a.m.  Each week, students can par-
ticipate in Open Gym with Mr. Ketchum, our Physical 
Education Teacher, where they enjoy organized games 
that encourage teamwork, build healthy competition, and 
promote physical fitness. 
 
 Students can also explore their creativity in Morning 
Art with Mrs. O’Brien, our Art teacher.  Mrs. O’Brien 
opens her classroom to students to experiment with dif-
ferent art media, and she has even taught many students 
the art of hand sewing.  These morning sessions are a 
wonderful way for students to start the day energized and 
engaged, whether through movement or artistic expres-
sion.   
 
 We are also excited to announce our Spirit Wear 
Sale,  running from Friday, September 19th, through 
Friday, September 26th.  This annual sale is a wonder-
ful opportunity for families and members of our parish 
community to show their pride and support for St. Mary 
Our Mother School.  From cozy sweatshirts to colorful t-
shirts, there are items for everyone to wear and celebrate 
our school spirit.  Even if your children are not currently 
attending, this is a great way to connect with the school 
community and visibly support our students, staff, and 
programs.  For more information, please contact the 
school office at 607-739-9157. 
 
Blessings always, 
Mrs. Heather Bill, Principal  
 
 
 
 
 
 

PRAYERS AND SQUARES: 
 Prayers and Squares is a group that makes lap size 
quilts for our parish.  The finished quilts are displayed at 
the weekend Masses several times during the year and are 
available for anyone needing comfort and prayers.   
 
 The 4th and 5th grade students at St. Mary Our Moth-
er  School help  tie the  quilts and pray the Rosary over 
them.  Many hands  are needed to make the quilts and no 
experience is necessary.  The group meets twice monthly 
in the afternoon.  If you would like more information, 
please contact Wilma Sullivan at (607) 731-8085. 
 
 
ADULT CHOIR TO BEGIN REHEARSALS: 
 
 The Adult choir will begin rehearsals on Thursday, 
September 11 at 7:00 p.m. in the church sanctuary and 
continue weekly.  All adult singers and students in high 
school or older are invited to join.  The choir sings at 
10:30 a.m. Mass every Sunday from September through 
mid-June and the special Liturgies of Christmas, Holy 
Week and Easter.  If you have thought about joining be-
fore but never took the “plunge”, now is the time to test 
the waters.  We would love to have more singers! 
 
 ANYONE interested in becoming a cantor or a mem-
ber of the Resurrection Choir, please come to see me at 
the organ after mass.   
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COMMERCIAL ROOFING,
CRANE SERVICE & SHEET METAL

2054 Grand Central Ave., Horseheads, NY

739-0489

Yee Olde
HICKORY HOUSE

RESTAURANT
American, Chinese & Italian Cuisine

New Hours: Open Monday-Saturday 4pm-11pm
739-2405 * 3543 Watkins Rd, Horseheads

‘Serving Our Parish Faithfully’

Lynch Funeral Home Inc.
739-1301

318 West Broad Street, Horseheads, NY
Family Owned & Operated by: James J. Lynch II

James J. Lynch II  &  Heather Ann Lynch
Licensed Funeral Directors

www.parmenterinc.com

TERRY ELECTRIC
Fast Professional Service with Reasonable Rates

Paul Terry - Over 30 Years Experience
Residential or Commercial

Quality Work • Fully Insured • Free Estimates
607-739-4484 • 607-857-5429

PROFESSIONAL PHARMACIES, INC.
´PRESCRIPTION DELIVERY SERVICE´
130 S. Main St. • 733-6696
215 Hoffman St. • 732-0597

2887 Westinghouse Rd. • 796-2193
98 W. Pulteney • 936-323310

58
3

607-734-6106
www.bouilleelectric.com

Faithfully Serving Our Parish Community

413 South Main Street, Horseheads, New York 14845-2490
(607) 739-4801 • INFO@BARBERFUNERALHOME.COM

Family Owned & Operated For Nearly
100 Years of Comfort, Concern, & Service

607-739-2035
  365 E. Franklin St.

Horseheads, NY
Kevin R. Sullivan
Licensed Funeral Director

607-739-5321

Wedding Gowns, Tuxedo & Prom Gowns 
Mother of the Bride/Groom Gowns

819 South Main St. in Horseheads

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME  Lorne Searight

lsearight@4LPi.com • (800) 477-4574 x6460

Bernard J. Brzostek, CAI
Licensed Real Estate Broker and Certified Auctioneer 
Real Estate, Estates, Businesses & more!

No Commission charged to Sellers on Real Estate Auctions!
www.askbernie.com

Call: Bernie’s SELL # (315) 447-5177

AUCTION SERVICE, INC.
REAL ESTATE AUCTION CO., INC.

We do Auctions anywhere in NY!

Investment Management • Tax Planning
Insurance Planning • Estate Planning

Financial Planning
(607) 973-2665 

www.AlsworthCapital.com

Village Plaza • Horseheads, NY • 796-2677
Minier’s Plaza • Big Flats, NY • 562-7000

Amot Mall Food Court • Horseheads, NY • 739-4641

2058 College Ave, Elmira Heights, NY
(607) 734-1492

Your Neighborhood Destination for 
Heartfelt Gifts and Beautiful Cards!

EXCAVATION • SITE DEVELOPMENT • ASPHALT

CONCRETE: PADS, SIDEWALKS, RETAINING WALLS & FOUNDATIONS

SEPTIC SYSTEM INVESTIGATION & INSTALLATION • UTILITY WORK

GRAVEL, STONE, & TOPSOIL DELIVERIES

Residential & Commercial Site Work

Co. Rte. 125, Campbell, NY 14821 
www.elliottcs.com

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS
Place Your Ad Here and Support Our Parish!

CONTACT ME Lorne Searight
lsearight@4LPi.com • (800) 477-4574 x6460

"Always working for you...I don't go home, until you go HOME!"

(Lenora) Sue Larson
Licensed Associate Real Estate Broker 

ABR/GRI/AHWD

Cell 607-731-2831
215 WEST CHURCH ST.

ELMIRA, NY 14901

Plumbing
Heating
Electric

AC/R

www.bcinc.info  562-2023  

	 Four Seasons Travel
	 of Elmira, LLC

Call Julius Carozza, Parishioner
(607) 733-8111

Fourseasonstravel.com

319 W. Church St. • Elmira, NY


